PLYMOUTH BOARD OF SELECTMEN

Tuesday, November 20, 2007
Mayflower Room, Town Hall

The Selectmen held a ceremonial meeting in honor of Thanksgiving on Tuesday, November 20, 2007 at 6:00 p.m. at the 1749 Court House, Town Square.

Present: 

Richard J. Quintal, Chairman
Jean S. Loewenberg, Vice Chairman
David F. Malaguti

Kenneth A. Tavares

Daniel “Butch” Machado, Jr.





Mark D. Sylvia, Town Manager





Melissa Arrighi, Assistant Town Manager
Procession
Members of Girl Scout Troop 1128 led the procession of flags into the historic court room, and the Board of Selectmen took their place at the head of the room.

Call to Order

Chairman Quintal called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone to the Board’s 3rd Annual Ceremonial Meeting in Honor of Thanksgiving.  He invited the Girl Scouts to lead the audience in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
Plymouth North High School Chorus members Kristine Auger and Lauren Greenwood and Plymouth South High School Chorus members Jen James, Kim Zikmund, and Michelle O’Leary performed the National Anthem.

Reverend Peter J. Gomes led the audience in an opening prayer.

Honoring the Tradition of Thanksgiving

Chairman Quintal explained that the Board of Selectmen has established this new tradition of holding a ceremonial meeting in the Town’s oldest municipal structure to honor Plymouth’s significance in the history of Thanksgiving and to give thanks for the opportunity to live in this great town and amongst its diverse people.   “As Plymouth’s elected leaders,” he stated, “it is the Board’s pleasure and privilege to take this opportunity to bring representatives of our community together to reflect upon the meaning of Thanksgiving and the unique quality of our history that, nearly 400 years later, continues to inspire the nation.”
Town Manager Mark Sylvia read special legislative citations honoring the ceremonial Thanksgiving meeting from U.S. Congressman William Delahunt and Massachusetts Senate President Therese Murray.  
Chairman Quintal noted that, during the past year, a debate was sparked from the press surrounding Jamestown, Virginia’s 400th anniversary celebration over the true origins of the nation’s first Thanksgiving.   He invited local historians Jim and Peggy Baker to share their historical perspectives on the nation’s beloved holiday tradition. 

Historian Jim Baker raised several key pieces of recorded history that point to the celebration between the Pilgrim Settlers and the native peoples as the true inspiration for the Thanksgiving holiday.  While documents show that Jamestown settlers were given the directive by their benefactors to hold a celebration of thanks after their arrival, he said, there is no historical proof that this event actually took place.

Peggy Baker, director of Pilgrim Hall Museum, provided a thoughtful cultural perspective on the holiday.  Jamestown could have its claim to the earliest celebration of thanks, she said, but Plymouth will always own the spirit behind the Thanksgiving tradition in the eyes of the nation.
Chairman Quintal invited Jessica Connelly, chair of the 1749 Court House Committee, to talk about the court house and the committee’s very important efforts to preserve and promote it.  Ms. Connelly described the many programs and exhibits at the court house and discussed her committee’s plans for renovation and improvement projects. 

Hedge Elementary students Riley Bassett, Amari Gladding, Olivia Fontaine, William Dion, Alexis MacDonald, Matthew Anderson, Joshua Nye, Sebastian Britto, Isabella Provo,  Glenn Morales, James Albert, Sydney Silva, and Maureen Wright recited a poem called The Meaning of Thanksgiving  to much applause.
Emily Richard of Plymouth South Middle School and Grace Van Buskirk of Plymouth Community Intermediate School impressed the audience with original poetry relating to the Thanksgiving tradition.
 

The Lighting of the Candle

Chairman Quintal rose from his seat and lit a single, white candle.  Vice Chairman Loewenberg, Selectman Malaguti, Selectman Tavares, and Selectman Machado each lit a candle from the flame of Chairman Quintal’s candle.

On behalf of the Board of Selectmen, Chairman Quintal offered his sincere appreciation to all those who participated and joined in giving thanks at the special meeting.  He offered the following quote from Pilgrim leader William Bradford:

“Thus out of small beginnings greater things have been produced by his hand that made all things of nothing, and gives being to all things that are, and as one small candle may light a thousand, so the light here kindled hath shone unto many, yea in some sort to our whole nation…”

Conclusion of Meeting

Rabbi Lawrence Silverman offered a closing prayer embodying the spirit of the Thanksgiving tradition.

Plymouth North High School Chorus members Kristine Auger and Lauren Greenwood closed the ceremonies with a performance of “God Bless America,” and the Board adjourned the 3rd Annual Ceremonial Meeting in Honor of Thanksgiving.
 

The Girl Scouts of Troop 1128 raised the flags and lead the procession out of the court room.

Tiffany Park, Clerk to the Board of Selectmen
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